Chatham County Library Advisory Committee Meeting
Wren Memorial Library, Siler City NC
December 4, 2019
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In attendance:
Don Knowles; Chair, Jeanne Marie Patterson; Patty Poe; Julieta Pridgen; Rhoda Berkowitz; Chatham County Library Director, Linda Clarke

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Jeanne Marie Patterson.  Jeanne Marie welcomed returning member Rhoda. The minutes from the September 18 meeting were approved.

News from Library Director
Linda presented data from the State library survey for 2019. These data include increases in electronic material usage, programming and attendance, reference transactions and WiFi usage.
There was a slight increase in local operating budgets, and a decrease in State Aid funding. Library visitation was about the same as 2018.

At CCL, the Friends of the Library funded a project for a reconfiguration of the children’s area. In Goldston, the Town has engaged an architect for the children’s area expansion. At Wren, the roofing project is complete, and the library hosted the kick-off for Chatham PASS in October.  Wren staff is available to attend parent nights at the school librarian’s request.

Chatham libraries will participate in the April 1 Census Day. For the first time, the census data can be submitted electronically.

Old Business
The State library has encouraged us to apply for grant funding for the needs assessment. The application is due in March, with the expectation that the county will provide 25% of the approximate $25,000 price tag. We reviewed Dav’s prepared list of draft questions for the assessment, and Don supplied changes reflecting the emphasis on services and programs.  Jeanne Marie will finalize the document and distribute to the committee.

New Business
Wren manager Mike Cowell spoke on the recent improvements to the library, including roof installation, air conditioning system repairs, ceiling tile replacement, new overhead and exterior lighting, brickwork renewal and new signage. He expressed particular appreciation to Town Manager Roy Lynch and his staff. Jeanne Marie will follow up with a thank you
for their work.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.

Future Meetings
Our next meeting is March 4, 2020 at Goldston. The June 3 meeting is at Pittsboro.





